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Town of Freeport, Maine 
Coastal Waters Commission 
Meeting Minutes 
May 20, 2020 
 

Participants: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Absent: 
 
Guest: 

Jeff Stenzel 
Dayton Benway 
Laurie Orlando 
Joe Frazer 
Tod Yankee 
Charlie Tetreau – Harbor Master 
 
 
Peter Polovichik 
Mark Morrissy  
 
Thornton Ring 
Carter Becker 
Grechten Parker Iszard  
Peter Joseph – Town Manager 

 
Coastal Waters Commission (the Commission) Meeting was called to order at 7:03 pm on May 20, 
2020 via Zoom video conference. 
 
Harbormaster Report 
Charlie shared the water front is off to a slow start.  The Lilly B is not running yet, and the mooring 
field is beginning to fill up.  There is one aquaculture site proposed for a site off of Wolfe Neck. 
 
 A proposal was made to charge a $50 fee for aquaculture applications.  Mr. Stenzel moved to 
approve the motion and Mr. Frazer seconded the motion.  There was no further discussion and all 
members of the Commission voted in favor of the fee. 
 
Wharfing Out Permit 
Mr. Becker presented the Cheney-Olson application for 33 Bartol Island Road.  Review and discussion 
of the application revealed the application meets the criteria within the ordinance.  Ms. Orlando 
moved to approve the application as presented, and Mr. Frazer seconded the motion.  There was no 
further discussion and all members of the Commission voted in favor. 
 
Mooring Placement Appeal 
Negotiations related to LPA appeal of the denied mooring placement are ongoing.  As such further 
discussing of the appeal will be tabled to the next meeting tentatively scheduled for July 17th.  Motion 
to table discussion to the next meeting was made by Mr. Benway, and seconded by Ms. Orland.  
There was no further discussion and all members of the Commission voted in favor. 
 
Old Business – Wharfing Out Permit 
The wharfing out permit for of Caroline and Marcus Iafrate of 77 Spar Cove Road was presented by 
Mr. Becker.  This application was originally presented at the February 12, 2020 meeting with no items 
of concern noted.  Review and discussion confirmed the application meets the criteria within the 
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ordinance.  Ms. Orlando moved to approve the application as presented, and Mr. Benway seconded 
the motion.  There was no further discussion and all members of the Commission voted in favor of 
the fee. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:21 pm. 

 


